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Note: When undertaking a procurement exercise, please make sure you are using the latest version of the appropriate Standard 

Bidding Document available on the website of the Procurement Policy Office (ppo.govmu.org).  You may also consult on the site 

the updated version of the Public Procurement Act and the Regulations made thereunder, as well as circulars issued by the 

Office. 

 

 

Ref: F/PPO/4/1/Vol 10 

 
Circular No 4 of 2017 
 

From: Director, Procurement Policy Office 
 
To    : Heads of Public Bodies 
 
 

Waiver of registration of Contractors and Consultants at Prequalification and 
Shortlisting stage 

 

1. We have been informed that the Council of the Construction Industry and 

Development Board has waived the registration requirement for contractors and 

consultants at the stage of prequalification of contractors and shortlisting of 

consultants.  

2. In view of the above, the Standard Prequalification Document (SPD) for large or 

complex works now allows for already registered contractors not to submit 

evidences of their general experience and average annual construction turnover 

while non-registered Contractors have to submit these documentary evidences. 

3. Public bodies are also advised to apply the waiver when shortlisting consultants.  

4. However, the registration requirement with the CIDB remains mandatory at the 

time of submission of bids and proposals.  

5. You are kindly requested to disseminate the content of this Circular to all those 

concerned within your organisation. 
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